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Attendees: Billy Soo, Jeff Cohen, Kathleen Bailey, Patricia Tabloski, Sara Castricum, 
Shaylonda Barton, Stacy Grooters, Kim Humphrey, Jessica Black, Sylvia Sellers-Garcia, 
Peter Pinto  
 
The meeting began with a discussion of the upcoming Excellence in Teaching Day. The planned 
date for the event is Friday May 21st, a date after final grades for all classes are due but before 
the scheduled graduation. The administration currently plans to have a BC faculty member 
deliver the key note address. One professor from MCAS has expressed significant interest and 
has been deemed by the administration to be fully competent and very effective as the speaker. 
In addition to the key note address, the event will have two faculty panels and one student panel 
(the administration is still in the process of recruiting four undergraduates across different 
schools and programs). After these panels, there will be a virtual reception. Although a virtual 
format is not ideal, a reception will still be useful as the administration hopes to create a sense of 
informal connections between attendees.   
 
A committee member than questioned whether Zoom break out rooms would be utilized during 
the ETD programming? 
 
According to the member in charge of ETD planning, the keynote session will have all attendees 
on a large zoom while the three panels will be separated into separate zoom links and rooms. 
They have found that breakout rooms are not able to accommodate captioning needs for the 
event. Thus, the attendees must use separate zoom links so that captioning can be ensured. The 
reception, however, will have self-selecting breakout rooms in order to foster natural 
conversations and interactions. The administration has been made aware of technology that 
allows groups to have their own virtual “tables” where an attendee is assigned to a specific table 
but then can freely move to others. 



 
The committee than transitioned to the topic of Mid-Semester Feedback. According to the 
committee member in charge of this topic, the rates of completion of the Mid-Semester Feedback 
forms decreased this semester as compared to last semester. Regarding the percentage of 
professors who opted to use it, the usage rate decreased from 30% to 23%. This lower 
participation rate carried over to student participation, as their total reply rate decreased as well. 
The committee believes that this dip in participation (albeit relatively minor) is due to many 




